
 

Dear   Parents, 
 
I   wake   up   every   day,   and   in   prayer,   I   thank   God   for   the   gifts   he   has   given   me.   I   pray   for   those   people   in   my 
world   that   need   prayers.   I   ask   God   for   forgiveness   for   the   sins   that   I   commit   each   day.   And   finally   I   ask   God 
to   use   me   today   as   he   sees   fit.  
 
The   gifts   God   has   given   me   are   many.   My   family,   the   group   of   people   that   I   should   be,   but   not   always   am, 
the   most   appreciative   of.   I   come   from   a   large   family   myself   with   four   older   sisters   and   a   young   brother.   My 
mom   and   dad   have   been   married   for   sixty   one   years,   and   I   have   many   nieces,   nephews   and   other   relation. 
My   own   family   consist   of   our   four   children:   Dexter,   Damon,   Grace   and   Sophie.   And   the   most   important 
family   member   in   my   life   is   my   wife,   Julie.  
 
My   gifts   continue   with   my   St.   Mark   family.   The   students,   the   parents,   the   parishioners,   the   parish   staff   and 
our   school   staff.   Having   a   family   atmosphere   at   a   workplace   is   truly   unique   in   today’s   society.   It   takes 
communication,   flexibility,   and   compassion   for   many   different   types   of   people.   Many   days   I   spend   more 
time   with   my   St.   Mark   family   than   I   do   my   own.   I   feel   that   both   of   my   families,   at   home   and   here   at   St.   Mark, 
are   a   gift   from   God   to   me.  
 
When   I   pray   for   those   in   the   world   that   need   prayers,   I   start   with   myself.   I   pray   that   God   gives   me   the 
strength   to   lead   our   school   each   day.   That   he   allows   me   to   be   a   good   example   to   others   of   what   a   man   of 
faith   should   be.   That   he   watches   over   me,   keeps   me   safe,   and   provides   me   with   wisdom   in   making 
decisions.  
 
As   the   daily   news   unfolds,   I   find   myself   praying   more   for   our   country’s   and   our   world's   leaders.   Prayers   that 
God   puts   peace   in   their   hearts,   that   he   gives   them   the   ability   to   bring   hearts   together,   not   drive   them   apart. 
That   he   gives   our   world   leaders   strength   to   turn   to   Him   in   times   of   trouble,   to   turn   to   prayer   and   scripture   for 
guidance   in   making   tough   decisions,   to   admit   when   they   are   wrong,   and   to   be   loving   of   all   people,   not   just 
those   that   look   like   them. 
 
I   ask   God   for   forgiveness   each   day,   multiple   times   a   day.      I   pray   to   God   that   he   forgives   my   sins   that   offend 
him.   The   sins   that   I   commit   knowing   that   they   are   wrong.   The   sins   that   I   commit   knowing   that   they   are 
hurtful   to   others.   The   sins   when   I   have   looked   on   from   afar   and   not   done   anything   to   help   the   least   of   my 
brother.   I   continue   to   pray   for   the   forgiveness   of   my   sins   and   thank   God   for   His   Son,   who   died   for   those 
sins. 
 
But   the   last   thing   I   pray   for   is   that   God   uses   me.   While   it   sounds   simple,   it   is   very   difficult.   I   ask   God   to   use 
me   all   day,   every   day,   but   sometimes   when   he   gives   me   the   opportunity   to   carry   this   prayer   out,   I   fail 
miserably.      I   often   find   myself   at   a   fork   in   the   road   of   my   life,   the   times   that   God   gives   me   free   will,   and   I 
have   a   choice   to   do   God’s   will   or   a   choice   to   do   my   will,   and   I   struggle   with   the   choice.   Even   when   I   know 
down   deep   that   the   path   that   leads   to   doing   God’s   will   is   right   in   front   of   me,   the   temptation   and   struggles   of 

 



 

this   earth   make   that   decision   very   difficult.   Many   times   I   don’t   even   know   that   I   am   doing   God’s   will,   until   I 
see   the   results. 
 
Coming   to   St.   Mark   Catholic   School   in   the   summer   of   2009   was   an   act   of   God   for   me.   I   had   no   plans   to   be 
an   elementary   school   principal.   I   had   been   in   high   school   administration,   coaching   and   teaching   for   20   years 
previous,   but   I   did   something   that   I   had   not   done   much   of   before,   I   prayed   about   this   decision.   I   asked   God 
to   give   me   guidance.   I   asked   God   to   use   me   to   do   his   will.      The   decision   was   very   evident   for   me.   The   path 
was   marked   very   clearly.   The   choice   has   drawn   me   closer   to   God.   It   has   allowed   me   to   do   God’s   work, 
here   at   St.   Mark   Catholic   School.  
 
I   am   55   years   old.   I   have   been   a   farmer,   a   cowboy,   a   grocery   bagger,   a   milker   of   cows,   a   college   basketball 
coach,   a   science   and   agricultural   teacher,   an   athletic   director,   an   assistant   principal,   and   now   a   principal. 
While   I   have   had   a   plethora   of   experiences   throughout   my   20,100   days   on   earth,   it   is   those   experiences, 
those   moments   in   my   life   that   I   am   doing   God’s   will,   those   are   the   times   that   I   find   my   purpose,   that   I 
understand   why   I   am   on   this   earth,   that   I   feel   I   have   accomplished   something   good.   It   is   those   times   that   are 
most   satisfying,   most   rewarding.   It   is   those   times   that   bring   me   closer   to   God.      Have   a   great   weekend   and 
we   will   see   you   and   your   family   at   the   St.   Mark   Parish   Picnic   this   Sunday   with   Mass   starting   at   Noon   and   a 
pitch-in   lunch   to   follow   (bring   a   covered   dish   and   chairs)! 
 
Thanks   and   God   Bless, 

 
Rusty   Albertson 
Principal 
St.   Mark   Catholic   School 
“Come   Grow   in   Faith” 
 
1   Timothy   4:12       "Let   no   one   have   contempt   for   your   youth,    but   set   an   example   for   those   who   believe,   in 
speech,   conduct,   love,   faith,   and   purity " 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Jupiter   Grades   online   accounts :   I f   you   have   any   questions   about   how   to   log   on   to   your   JupiterEd 
account   please   contact   Mrs.   Cline,    lcline@stmarkindy.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

Upcoming   Events  
 
August                                        20                        Parish   Picnic~St.   March   Church,   Mass   at   noon   (bring   covered   dish   and  
                                                                                                                         chairs) 
September                    1                                Teacher   In-Service   Day,   No   School 
                                                                                  4                                Labor   Day,   No   School   
                                                                                 6                              Picture   Retakes 
                                                                                 8                              1st   Quarter   Progress   Reports  
                                                                           18-22            Fall   Spirit   Week 
                                                                           28-29            6th   Grade   Camp   Tecumseh   trip 
 
______________________________________________________________ 

 
 

 
 
 

Annual   Magazine   &   Much   More   Sale 
Today   was   our   first   turn   in   date   for   our   Magazine   &   More   sales   drive!   Thank   you   to   those   who   have 
already   been   out   selling   magazines   and   other   items   and   encouraging   Internet   Sales!   "COOP's" 
were   sent   home   today   with   students.   Please   continue   to   make   a   strong   and   dedicated   effort   to   sell 
items   to   help   us   reach   our   $28,000   school   goal!   Great   American   offers   a   wide   variety   of   magazines 
to   order   at   a   great   price   and   offer   numerous   other   items   on   their   website.      Order   your   favorite   NFL 
Flag   or   buy   some   delicious   Cookie   Dough!!   (A   one-time   pick   up   day   will   be   announced   at   a   later 
date!) 
 
Every   sale   earns   a   "COOP".      Every   5   Internet   sales   earns   a   chance   to   win   a   CHROME   BOOK!! 
Sell   $100   in   merchandise   -   earn   a   trip   to   IU's   Assembly   Hall!      Sell   $250   in   merchandise   -   earn   a   trip 
to   ZIP   CITY!   Woohoo!      Please   make   all   checks   payable   to   Great   American.      We   also   accept   CASH 
donations   (made   payable   to   St.   Mark).         Donate   $50   per   student   and   they   earn   "COOP's"   and   the   IU 
Trip!         Our   2nd   Turn   In   date   is   next   Friday,   August   25th!      You   can   visit   the   school   website   to   access 
the   online   sales,   using   ID#2669935,   when   ordering.   If   you   have   any   questions   or   concerns,   feel 
free   to   contact   Kelly   Spivey,   Team   Leader,   at    Kellyspivey15@yahoo.com .      Keep   up   the   amazing 
work,   Lions!!! 
 



 

 
 
 

St.   Mark   Men's   Club 
Golf   Outing 

 

 
St.   Mark   Men's   Club   will   be   having   their   annual   Golf   Outing   and   Fundraiser.  
 

● Saturday,   August   26,   2017  
● Winding   River   Golf   Club,   which   is   located   at   8015   Mann   Rd.,   Indianapolis,   IN   46221.  
● Cost   is   $75   per   golfer   and   they   receive   the   following:   Balls   at   Driving   Range;   Sandwich 

Lunch   Buffet;   Dinner   Buffet;   Chances   sold   to   Win   Raffle   Prizes;   Opportunity   to   purchase 
Mulligans.  

● Registration   and   Driving   Range   starts   at   10:30   a.m.,   then   lunch,   and   at   12:30   p.m.   is   the   Shot 
Gun   Start   with   Dinner 

● Awards   and   Prizes   following   at   5:00   p.m.  
 
If   anyone   is   interested   in   playing,   providing   Sponsorship   or   has   any   questions,   contact   Dan   Deak   at 
317-698-8419   or   at    ddeak@hotmail.com .   
 
______________________________________________________________ 
 

Picture   Retakes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Picture   retake   day   is   Wednesday,   September   6.      If   your   child   was   not   present   on   picture   day,   they 
will   get   their   picture   taken   on   September   6.      An   order   envelope   will   be   sent   home   with   them   if   you 
choose   to   order   pictures.  
 
If   you   and   your   child   were   unhappy   with   their   original   pictures   and   you   wish   to   have   the   picture 
re-taken   on   September   6th,   you   will    need   to   return   the   original   picture   package .      Please   email 
Mrs.   Leszcynski   ( bleszcynski@stmarkindy.org )   that   this   is   your   intention.      We   would   like   to   know 
how   many   children   will   be   expected   on   picture   retake   day.      Thank   you   ~ 
 
 
 

mailto:bleszcynski@stmarkindy.org


 

 
 
 

Want   to   Join   Band? 
Want   to   donate   an   instrument? 

 
 

● Contact:   lhorcher@roncalli.org 
●    Instrument   Rental   Night  
● August   28th   and   30th   @   7pm   Roncalli   High   School   Band   Room 

 
*If   interested   only   need   attend   one   night  
 
 
 
 
 

  
KROGER   COMMUNITY   REWARDS   PROGRAM 
Register   online   at    krogercommunityrewards.com .      You   will   need   your   Kroger 
Plus   card   number. 
 

 
                   Box   Tops    (The   Labels   for   Education   program   has   been   discontinued) 
                     We   will   continue   to   collect   Box   Tops   in   the   collection   boxes   in   the   church   narthex  
                     and   school   entrance. 
 

                         Coca-Cola   Rewards   Program   is   back   this   year!  
 

                           Caps   and   boxes   that   have   a   "My   Official   Coke   Rewards   Code"   on   them   can   be 
                           redeemed   for   money   and   the   money   goes   back   to   St.   Mark   School!   Here   are  
                           some   of   the   brands   that   can   be   redeemed   for   points: 

 
Coca-Cola  Diet   Coke Sprite Barq's   Root   Beer 
Fanta Fuze Mello   Yello Minute   Maid 
Pibb Powerade Tab 

 
And   many   more!   Just   turn   your   coke   reward   products   into   Mrs.   Leszcynski   in   the   office!   Thank   you 
for   your   donations!" 
 
 

http://krogercommunityrewards.com/


 

 

 
 

Lunch   Menu   -   Week   of   August   21   thru   25 

 
Monday                                     Breaded   Beef   Sticks,   Mashed   Potatoes   and   Gravy,   Dinner   Roll 
Tuesday          Asian   Chicken,   Fried   Rice   and   Sugar   Snap   Peas 
Wednesday                  Cheddar   Omelet,      French   Toast   Sticks   and   Tater   Smiles 
Thursday                            PK-1   Chicken   Sticks;   2-8   Chicken   Drumstick;   All-Buttery   Biscuit   and  
                                                                                       Baked   Apples  
Friday                                              PK-1   Triangle   Cheese   Pizza;   2-8   Personal   Cheese   Pizza;   All-Twisted  
                                                                                       Breadstick   and   Caesar   Salad 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
Event Day   of   Week Opponent Time,   Location 
August   18   -   25 
Cadet   Kickball Monday   (8/21) Holy   Cross 5:00,   St.   Mark 
56   Kickball Monday   (8/21) St.   Roch 6:00,   St.   Mark 
3   Kickball Tuesday   (8/22) St.   Barnabas 5:00,   St.   Mark 
34   Kickball Tuesday   (8/22) Holy   Name 5:00,   Holy   Name 
Cadet   Kickball Thursday   (8/24) St.   Roch 6:00,   St.   Roch 
34   Kickball Friday   (8/25) St.   Joan   of   Arc 5:00,   St.   Mark 
3   Kickball Friday   (8/25) St.   Simon 6:00,   St.   Mark 
56   Kickball Friday   (8/25) St.   Joan   of   Arc 6:00,   St.   Joan   of   Arc 

 
 



 

 
It's   time   to   sign   up   for   Basketball,   Volleyball,   Wrestling   and   any   other   sports   you 

wish   to   play 
 
Please   sign   up   by   going   to   the   CYO   website:       www.cyoarchindy.org 
 
Basketball   deadline   is   August   27th   for   girls   and   September   22nd   for   boys. 
 
If   you   are   interested   in   coaching   please   register   on   the   CYO   website   under   coach,   take   or   update 
the   safe   and   sacred   then   send   me   a   copy   of   your   certificate. 
 
If   you   have   any   questions   just   shoot   me   an   email   at    kable@stmarkindy.org 
 
For   CYO   athletic   questions,   please   contact   one   of   the   following   on   the   St.   Mark   Athletic 
Commission   Board: 

● SMAC   President   ~   Andy   Swiezy   at   the   following   email: 
                                  andyswiezy83@gmail.com 

● SMAC   Athletic   Director   ~   Kris   Able   at   the   following   email: 
                                   kable@stmarkindy.org .     
______________________________________________________________ 
 

Announcement   from   St.   Mark      Parish 
 
The   last   date   for   photography   for   the   Pictorial   Directory   will   be: 

● Saturday,   August   26th  
● 10:10   am   -   3:20   pm.  

 
If   you   are   interested   in   reserving   an   appointment,   you   can   go   online   to   the   St.   Mark   website   at  
http://stmarkindy.connectingmembers.com    or   call   Mrs.   Berkemeier   at    317-787-2058 . 
 

 
  

  
 
 

 

JR.   LADY   REBEL   BASKETBALL   TRYOUTS 
 

Fall   Jr.   Lady   Rebel   try-outs   are    August   20 th  
1:00-2:30   for   3 rd    and   4 th    graders 
2:30-4:00   for   5th   &   6 th     graders 
4:00-5:15   pm   for   7 th    and   8 th    graders.  
 
 

http://www.cyoarchindy.org/
mailto:kable@stmarkindy.org
mailto:andyswiezy83@gmail.com
mailto:kable@stmarkindy.org
mailto:kable@stmarkindy.org
http://stmarkindy.connectingmembers.com/


 

The   tryout   will   be   in   Bubble   Gym   located   behind   Roncalli   H.S.      Cost   is   $50   per   player   or   $60   if   you 
need   a   new   jersey.      Thank   you   very   much   and   feel   free   to   contact   me   if   you   have   questions.  
 
A   Sign   Up   form   if   you   want   to   fill   it   out   ahead   of   time   is   located   outside   the   St.   Mark   School 
Office. 
 
Contact   Coach   Denise   McClanahan   if   you   have   questions:  
317-371-4010 
dmcclanahan@msdpt.k12.in.us 
dfmcclanahan@sbcglobal.net 

 
______________________________________________________________ 

 
RONCALLI      WRESTLING 

 
We   are   very   happy   to   be   kicking   off   our   2nd   season   of   the   Rebel   Wrestling   Foundation.   This 
program   is   designed   to   introduce   athletes   to   the   great   sport   of   wrestling   and   create   genuine   interest 
and   awareness   among   both   parents   and   children   in   this   exciting   and   rewarding   sport.   RWF   is   also 
designed   for   the   more   advanced   wrestler,   we   will   provide   opportunities   that   will   allow   the   athlete   to 
continue   to   grow   and   flourish   in   our   sport   and   in   life.   We   are   proud   of   the   organization   and   structure 
the   club   provides   for   the   development   of   our   South   Deanery/CYO   youth   wrestlers.   If   you   would   like 
to   continue   your   child's   development   in   wrestling,   please   consider   registering   him   with   Rebel 
Wrestling   Foundation.   If   you   have   any   questions-   contact   Coach   McClurg   at    317-501-8306    or 
wrestling@roncalli.org 
______________________________________________________________ 

 

Roncalli   Girls   Soccer   –   CYO   Night 

● Join   the   Roncallli   Girls   Soccer   Team   for   CYO   Girl   Soccer   Night 
● Thursday,   August   31 st 

● JV   kicks   off   at   5:30PM   &   Varsity   will   follow   around   7PM 
● Wear   your   CYO   jersey   or   school   shirt   to   get   in   free! 

 
______________________________________________________________ 

 
 

IUPUI   Jaguar   Aquatics   Team  
(feeder   aquatics   team   for   Roncalli   High   School   Swimming   and   Diving   Program) 

● Who:   Anyone   interested   in   joining   Jaguar   Aquatics   for   the   2017-2018   Short   Course   Season  
● When:   Tuesday   September   5th   or   Thursday   September   7th:   Anytime   between   6-7   PM,   for   a 

5-10   minute   tryout  
● Where:   IU   Natatorium   on   the   campus   of   IUPUI  
● What   to   bring:   Swim   suit   and   goggles 
● What’s   next:   Athletes   will   be   placed   in   training   groups   based   on   age   and   ability  
● For   more   information   visit   our   website   at   teamunify.com/inja   or   email   us   with   questions   at 

jagsaqua@iupui.edu 

 
 


